                                                              Minutes
Meeting Name/Purpose:  Shared Governance Council
To discuss Shared Governance Council business 
	Meeting Date:    Monday, January 29 
Meeting Place:  R.H. Stephens Room 
Meeting Time:    2 – 3 p.m.
	Facilitator:  Chair, Karie Longhta 
Recorder:   Colleen Pittman 
Attendees: Leslie Ross, Karie Longhta, Cara Swafford, Lynn Whalen, Amy Williams, Anne Armbruster, Colleen Pittman, Brenda McGuire, Marie Hountondji, Bobby Williams, Shawn Floyd



	AGENDA

	1. Welcome & Introductions 

2. Appoint an SGC Chair 

3. Appoint a SGC Vice Chair 

4. Employee Portal Page 

5. Doodle poll day/times for SGC meetings

6. Safety Concern 

7. Health Concern 

8. The Future of SGC 10 min Informational

9. Adjourn 1 min


	Notes

	The Shared Governance Council meeting began at 2:02 p.m. 
Leslie Ross, outgoing Chair of SGC began the meeting with a welcome for new and returning members of the council and gave a general explanation of SGC. Everyone went around the room to introduce themselves. New members of the team are Cara Swafford, Bobby Williams, Lorie McDonald and Shawn Floyd.  
The January agenda was approved on a motion by Lorie McDonald and seconded by Marie Hountondji. All approved. 
The next order of business was to appoint a new SGC Chair.  Leslie gave an explanation of SGC Chair duties.  Amy Williams made a motion to nominate Karie Longhta as Chair.  The motion was seconded by Shawn Floyd.  All approved Karie Longhta as SGC Chair.  
Next on the agenda was to aprove a Vice Chair of SGC.  Lorie McDonald nominated herself, Anne Arrmburster seconded the nomination.  All approved Lorie McDonald as SGC Vice Chair. 

Leslie Ross then left the SGC meeting and Karie Longhta took over as facilitator.  

Karie went over the SGC portal website and how members could find agendas and minutes for SGC and the other teams. 
There was then discussion of meeting times.  Karie said she would look at schedules and try to find a meeting time that would work for everyone and send a follow up email about that soon, possibly using a Doodle poll.
Karie continued with discussion of a safety concern that was brought to SGC.  The concern has to do with the sidewalk on the tip of Poorman Drive at the north end of the park bench that is there. The sidewalk there has settled leaving a tripping hazard.  Several people have tripped and fallen there.  Karie said that she had forwarded this concern on to the Environmental Health and Safety Team.  Karie reported that Dave Bretscher would look into the issue. 

The next issue is a health concern about several complaints about an unpleasant odor coming from art labs on the second floor of Menard Hall.  The concern is that there is not proper ventilation in the labs for the art supplies being used that give off a smell that can be so strong it causes headaches for some people. Karie said she has also let Environmental Health and Safety Team know about this issue and Dave Bretscher and Tim Ervin are going to look into the issue. 
Karie then talked about the future of SGC and all the teams.  AQIP is researching the functionality of all the teams to make sure that each team is serving a purpose to help the college.
There was no other business to discuss.  The SGC meeting was adjourned on a motion from Lorie McDonald.  Shawn Floyd seconded this motion and all were in favor.  The meeting ended at 2:47 p.m. 



	Action Items
	Assigned To:
	Due Date

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


